
Musbury Parish Council Annual General Meeting 2023 

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 15 May 2023 in Musbury Village Hall 

Committee Room  

PRESENT: Cllr C. Corbett (Chair), Cllrs M Craker and P Perryman, J Boyce  

( Outgoing Clerk), S Coombe  (Incoming Clerk) & 12 Parishioners  

 

APOLOGIES: County Councillor I Hall 

 

1.  Election of Chairman.  The Clerk called for nominations for Chair. 

Cllr Craker nominated Cllr Corbett, seconded by Cllr Perryman. There 

were no other nominations. Cllr Corbett accepted, was re-elected to  

Chair & signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.  

2.  Election of Vice Chairman.  The chairman called for nominations for 

Vice Chair. Cllr Perryman nominated Cllr Craker, seconded by Cllr Corbett. 

There were no other nominations. Cllr Craker accepted, was re-elected to  

Vice chair & signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.  

3.  Election of Officers The following officers were duly elected: 

Musbury Playing Field –Cllrs Matt Craker  

Musbury Village Hall – Cllr Peter Perryman  

Musbury Allotments – Cllr Colin Corbett  

Planning and Development – No one elected at present 

P3 – No one Elected at present 

Finance – Cllr Colin Corbett 

 

4. Minutes of the last meeting.  The minutes of the last AGM held on 

25 April 2022 were approved and signed by Cllr Corbett.  No matters 

arising 

5. Questions from Parishioners.   

A member of the public questioned the Parish Council functioning with 

only 3 Councillors. The clerks confirmed that in order for meetings to be 

quorate, one third or 3 council members whichever is greater need to be 

present at the meeting. 

 

A member of the public spoke about how she thought the Coronation 

Celebrations could have been on a grander scale in the village.  There had 

been discussions at the previous Parish Council Meeting but there was a 

lack of support & involvement from people willing to organise events.  

Cllr Perryman agreed to organise a public meeting through the village 

hall committee to discuss further.   

There being no further questions Cllr Corbett closed the meeting at 

7.30pm.  This was immediately followed by an Annual Parish Meeting. 


